
 
 

 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Mr. Lord, 
 
Decision regarding designation of the Barrowford Neighbourhood Plan Area  
 
Barrowford Parish Council submitted an application on 28th July 2015, requesting the designation of 
Barrowford Parish as a neighbourhood area for the purposes of neighbourhood planning. In 
accordance with Part 2 (Regulation 6A) of the Neighbourhood Planning (General) Regulations 2012, 
Pendle Council publicised this application between 28th August and 25th September 2015. 
 
This letter provides you with formal notification that the Executive of Pendle Council, at its meeting 
on Thursday 22nd October 2015, resolved that that the area shown on the map accompanying your 
letter of application (dated 28th July 2015), be designated as the Barrowford Neighbourhood Area 
for the purpose of enabling Barrowford Parish Council (the relevant body in accordance with section 
61G of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 as amended) to prepare a Neighbourhood 
Development Plan for the parish. 
 
In accordance with Regulation 7(1) of The Neighbourhood Planning (General) Regulations 2012, a 
copy of this letter will be placed on the Council’s website and a statement that the area has been 
designated will be included in a Public Notice, which will appear in the Leader Times Series of 
newspapers on Friday 30th October 2015. The relevant information is as follows: 

Name of the Neighbourhood Area 

The name of the Neighbourhood Area is the Barrowford Neighbourhood Area. 

A Map Identifying the Area Designated 

Please see the accompanying map. 

The Name of the Relevant Body who applied for the Designation 

Barrowford Parish Council is the relevant body that applied for the designation. 
 
 
 
 

Continued Over 
 
 

Strategic Services 
 

Planning, Building Control & Licensing 
 

Town Hall, Market Street, Nelson, 
Lancashire, BB9 7LG 
 
 Telephone: (01282) 661661 
Fax: (01282) 661630 
 www.pendle.gov.uk 
 
Date: Friday 23rd October 2015 
Our ref:  
Your ref:  
Ask for: John Halton 
Direct line: (01282) 661330 
Email: john.halton@pendle.gov.uk 
Service Manager: Neil Watson 

Mr. Iain Lord 
Barrowford Parish Council 
Holmefield House 
Gisburn Road 
Barrowford 
Nelson 
BB9 8ND 
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These details will also be available for inspection at the following venues, during their normal hours 
of opening: 

• Number One Market Street, Nelson 

• Barrowford Parish Council Office, Holmefield House, Barrowford  

• Barrowford Public Library, Ann Street, Barrowford 
 
This information has also been sent to you electronically. 
 
If you have any further queries or require more information, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
John Halton 
Principal Planning Officer 
Planning Policy & Conservation 
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